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Hall Diary

All events at the Memorial Hall unless otherwise stated

Sat 1st
Sun 2nd Dog Club - Field 10.00-11.00am
Mon 3rd
Tues 4th Bowls 2.00-4.00pm
Wed 5th Pilates 9.30-10.30am

Private Booking 3.30-5.00pm
Thur 6th Gardeners 8.00-10.00pm
Fri 7th Zumba 9.30-10.30am
Sat 8th
Sun 9th Dog Club - Field 10.00-11.00am
Mon 10th
Tues 11th Private Booking 11.00-2.00pm
Wed 12th Parish Council 2.00-4.00pm
Thur 13th
Fri 14th Zumba 9.30-10.30am
Sat 15th
Sun 16th Dog Club - Field 10.00-11.00am
Mon 17th
Tues 18th Bowls 2.00-4.00pm
Wed 19th Pilates 9.30-10.30am

Parish Council 7.30-9.30pm
Thur 20th Private Booking 10.30-12.30pm
Fri 21st Zumba 9.30-10.30am
Sat 22nd
Sun 23rd Dog Club - Field 10.00-11.00am
Mon 24th
Tues 25th Bowls 2.00-4.00pm
Wed 26th Pilates 9.30-10.30am
Thur 27th
Fri 28th Zumba 9.30-10.30am
Sat 29th Plant Sale 10.00-1.30pm
Sun 30th Dog Club - Field 10.00-11.00am

M2J5 Works

Although detailed in the National Highways section within The 
Observer there are important changes being implemented this 
month that we believe are worth repeating.

As many of you will have seen, a new section of road has been 
created from the M2J5 roundabout towards the Oad St turnoff. 
Overnight on the 12th April NH plan to close the existing 
southbound carriageway along with the bottom Oad St and 
when the road reopens the following morning, the new section 
of road will be used by all traffic heading towards Maidstone.  
Whilst the junction of Oad St and the A249 will also reopen on 
the morning of the 13th, it will no longer be possible to use the 
centre reservation crossover in order to access the roundabout, 
instead all traffic leaving Oad St will need to head south 
towards Maidstone and use either Church Hill (to perform a u-
turn) or carry on to the M20J7 roundabout.

These significant changes to the southbound traffic flow will 
no doubt cause confusion, particularly to those drivers who 
ignore the signage and road markings, therefore please exercise 
extreme caution when heading south from the roundabout over 
the next few weeks.

The northbound A249 will be shut between the M20J7 and 
M2J5 roundabouts between 8pm 11th April and 5am 12th 
April.  Whilst the crossovers, including the one into Church 
Hill should remain open (subject to confirmation by NH) there 
will be no access to Church Hill from the northbound 
carriageway.

Additionally, Chestnut Street will be closed from Wormdale 
Hill to the Stockbury roundabout from the 22nd April until 
19th June.  This will allow the integration of the new link road 
between Maidstone Road and Oad Street to be completed and 
become useable.

Although whilst this work in undertaken, the official NH 
diversion is via Key Street, it is likely to result in increased 
traffic along Bull Lane and Church Hill as drivers seek an 
alternate route.


SPC


Celebrating the Coronation of


King Charles III

See inside for details of


Stockbury’s May Celebrations



LIQUID WASTE DISPOSAL 
DRAIN CLEANING, CESSPOOL EMPTYING, INTERCEPTOR 

WASTE, OIL AND SLUDGE REMOVAL, 

CAMERA SURVEYS, FORECOURT CLEANING, SEWAGE 

TREATMENT PLANTS 

STOCKBURY COMMUNITY BUS


Tuesdays - Maidstone
Thursdays - Hempstead Valley Shopping Centre (Savacentre)
Pickups from 9:30 a.m. close to where you live.  Give us a try!

07551 454702



STOCKBURY CHURCH

MONTHLY DRAW


Supporting the Stockbury Church Fund


ACT NOW!

Before Friday 7th April


Complete an application form (available from MB 
Farms Post Office or see the back of The 
Observer) 

Pay the £10* per ticket by either cash or cheque 
to:

MB Farms Post Office or Emma Charlesworth, 10 
Hempstead Lane, Bapchild, Sittingbourne, Kent, 
ME9 9BH.


NB: Cheques should be made payable to

Stockbury Church PCC.


Or Bank Transfer to:

Stockbury PCC General Fund


Sort Code: 40-52-40    Account Number: 
00024544


*£10 guarantees you entry for 10 monthly draws


First draw will be on Saturday 8 April, and then 
the second Saturday of every month until January 

2024.


STOCKBURY COMMUNITY BUS

Upcoming Trip

Hole Park, Rolvenden

A trip is planned for Wednesday, April 19th.  There will be 
plenty of time to wander in the gardens when the bluebells 
are at their best and enjoy a leisurely coffee and cake in the 
Coach House Tea Room.  Cost will be £18 per person to 
cover both the bus fare and entry to the park.  We will aim to 
leave Stockbury at 11am from the Village Hall and return 
around 4.30pm


Fare Increase

A reminder that from the April 1st a single journey fare (to 
Maidstone or Hempstead Valley) will be increased to £3 and 
the return fare to £6; ad-hoc day trips will be priced 
separately.  This fare increase will only impact those 
passengers who pay cash.


Drivers Wanted

If you are aged between 25-70, hold a Full UK Driving 
Licence (including category D1) and can spare 2 or 3 hours 
once or twice a month, then we would like to hear from you.


If you would like to go on the trip to Hole Park or are 
interested in driving the Community Bus then please contact 
Geoff on 07551 454702 or email communitybus-
stockbury@hotmail.co.uk


Geoff Moody


mailto:communitybus-stockbury@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:communitybus-stockbury@hotmail.co.uk




The Harrow

We had a busy and bustling month of March which included 
an extremely busy Mothering Sunday and Steak Night; in 
fact our Steak Night was so well attended we ran out of 
steak and had to resort to our everyday menu!  Our 
apologies if you were one of the unlucky ones that missed 
out on a steak.

Whilst on the subject of our everyday menu, we are in the 
process of refreshing it for spring and it will be available for 
you to order from in the next few weeks.

April brings with it Easter this year, and we have it on good 
authority that the Easter Bunny will be leaving us a hamper 
to raffle full to the brim of Easter goodies.  Raffle tickets 
are £1 each and can be bought at the bar with the raffle 
draw taking place on the afternoon of Easter Sunday.  You 
gotta be in it to win it!

Our international themed evening for April is on Saturday 
the 22nd and it will be a Curry Night.  As always, if you 
are tempted, it is advisable to get in quick and book yourself 
a table before they are all reserved!

Live music this month is courtesy of the extremely popular 
The Three Hats on Saturday 8th.  They have quite a 
following in the village and love to play in The Harrow.

Our full schedule of events for April is as follows:


• 4th - Thai Night - from 5pm - eat in or takeaway 
available.  Booking is advised if eating in.


• 5th - Tractor Club Lunch - 12.30pm.

• 7th- Fish’n’Chip Night - from 5pm - eat in or 

takeaway available  Booking is advised if eating in.

• 8th Live Music with The Three Hats - 8.30pm start

• 11th - Games Night - 8pm start.

• 18th - Quiz Night - please book your quiz table 

beforehand - 8pm start.

• 22nd - Curry Night - please book ahead.

• 27th - Ladies ‘wot’ Lunch - Not just for the ladies! - 

12.30pm.

Our guest beers this month are:


• Canterbury Ales Kentish Best 3.7%

• Sharp’s Doombar 4.%


If there are any themed menu nights you would like to 
experience - maybe a French night in recognition of Bastille 
Day or something to honour Mexico’s Day of the Dead?  
Costume dress is optional but could be good fun! - please 
let us know.  Stefan is always up for a challenge!

Looking forward to May’s celebrations of King Charles 
III’s coronation, there will be lots going on around the 
village and in The Harrow leading up to the main event and 
over that weekend too.  We hope you will join in with our 
planned celebrations.  Look out for the advertising within 
The Observer and around the village.

During 2023 we will be celebrating our 6 year anniversary 
of becoming a community owned public house .  Yes really!  
If you are interested in joining our family of shareholders 
please ask Sarah for details or alternatively speak to Chris 
Porter or any of the CBS Committee.  Shares are a good 
way to own a piece of village history and are relatively 
inexpensive to purchase.  We would love you to join us in 
our venture.

Mick Bingham – Stockbury Dog Club

March 2023 marked the 30th Anniversary of the founding of 
Stockbury Dog Club by Stockbury village legend Mick 
Bingham.

In 1993 Ann Ballard approached Mick, who is now our 
Patron to help with the training of her 5 month old German 
Shepherd puppies and suggested that they formed a training 
club, which Mick agreed to do on the condition that the club 
fees were donated to Hearing Dogs for Deaf People and so 
Ann made a trip around the local vets to advertise our 
existence and the club started with just one or two people 
turning up.

During 2004 it was decided that instead of donating all clubs 
fees to just one charity, we would make donations to a range 
of local animal charities.

Throughout this time, since 1993, the club has raised over 
£40,000 that has been distributed to animal charities based 
mostly in Kent.

The Club has changed venues over the years but settled on 
the playing fields behind the Memorial Hall in 2013.

We have now grown from that original handful of people to 
over 90 registered members with an average 40 members 
training every Sunday and have trained a countless 1,000’s 
of dogs in this time.

I personally joined the Club in 2014 and since that time I 
cannot recall a single Sunday that Mick has not been in 
attendance, out in all weathers, his enthusiasm and passion 
for training dogs unwavering.

The Club would like to extend their heartfelt thank you to 
Mick, ably supported by his wife Brenda, for the dedication 
they have shown not only to the training of dogs but the 
contribution to local charities.


Gary Morris

Chairman






Stockbury Gardeners


Please accept my apologies for missing the copy deadline 
last month, due entirely to my pressure of work.

This month you will be able to enjoy a little more time in the 
garden as the clocks have been put forward and the days are 
getting longer which now means more daylight! However, 
it’s not just us that notices the lengthening days, so do the 
plants; the first blossoms are on the trees, just to let us know 
spring is here.

Our last meeting was well attended, with yet more new 
members joining us.  The now famous Rodney Gibson 
presented us with a fantastic talk on maintaining garden 
tools, but what was really interesting for us was his 
collection of old horticultural tools that he bought along.

There will be no evening meeting this month as a guided 
walk of the Hucking Estate is planned instead.  We will meet 
on Thursday, 6th April at 3pm in the Hook & Hatchet Pub 
car park where Heather Lacey, a volunteer guide with the 
Woodland Trust, will lead the walk, which should take 2/2.5 
hours.

The walk includes two or three gentle slopes and, just at the 
end, a steeper hill on the return to the pub (apparently, most 
people are happy to scale this as there are refreshments at the 
top!).  Most of the stiles have been replaced in the last few 
months by kissing gates, leaving just one (optional) stile 
remaining.  A very important thing to remember is that we 
finish at the Hook & Hatchet Pub as well.  No matter what 
the weather brings, the pub serves hot soup, and cold beer!  
Now let’s see who likes the Garden Society!

For those who look for bargains at our annual plant sale, 
the date is 29th April.  Volunteers will set up stalls at the 
Hall from 8am, and the sale starts 10am until 1:30 pm.


Chris Spree

Temporary Road Closure

Plum Tree Lane, Stockbury

It will be necessary to close part of Plum Tree Lane, 
Stockbury from 17th April 2023 with estimated completion 
by 21st April 2023 from the vicinity of Cherry Tree Stables, 
to the extent indicated by signs and barriers on site.

The closure is required while new installation works are 
undertaken by UK Power Networks.


Countryside Matters

Hedgehogs

During March and April 
hedgehogs will be waking  
their hibernation, they will be 
sleepy, very thirsty and will 
head for the nearest water.  
Although good swimmers 
many will die in ponds because 
there is no way out for them.  
By putting some green plastic-coated wire netting down into 
(not across) the pond we can provide a ladder for them to 
use, should they fall in.

They will also need lots of food to restore their weight after 
their long sleep.  Putting out a dish of meat-based dog or cat 
food could encourage a female hedgehog to make your 
garden her home patch.  Just think of all the slugs and snails 
a mother hedgehog and her family can eat in the summer 
months!

To stop cats eating the food place it under a shed or if you 
can, make a feeding station from a plastic mushroom box or 
a child’s toy box.  Cut a hole 5”x5” in one of the short sides 
and use this as a tunnel over the food, a brick on top should 
stop it being pushed aside.  Later in the year if the weather 
is very hot and dry, extra food can be a lifesaver especially 
to a female raising hoglets.

Whilst the hedgehog is the gardener’s friend the gardener is 
not always the hedgehog’s friend.  Many of the jobs we do 
in our gardens can affect and even harm them, so please 
take care when tidying up, pulling down sheds (a favourite 
nesting site) and strimming long grass and brambles.  From 
May onwards the female hedgehogs will have their babies. 
Her nest can be under a shed, shrubs, brambles or piles of 
leaves and rubbish (waiting to  be burned perhaps) or in 
pampas grass or even in an opened bag of compost or a bin 
bag.  If disturbed a mother may even abandon her babies 
and in some cases, she may kill them.

If you should disturb a nest, call the BHPS (British 
Hedgehog Preservation Society) on 01584 890 801 for 
further advice or go to www.hedgehogs.org.uk for more 
information.  If the nest must be removed, try to catch the 
mother so that the family can be kept together.  And should 
you find a sick, injured or orphaned hedgehog BHPS will be 
able to give advice and details of hedgehog rehabilitators.


Ann Rich


WANTED!

Can YOU spare 30 minutes each month??

We are looking for deliverers for The Stockbury Observer.  
Please contact the Editor if you are able to help.


stockburyobserver@gmail.com

http://www.hedgehogs.org.uk




Coronation Weekend Events 
Coronation Day 
Saturday 6th May 

6-8pm BBQ @ The Harrow 
8-11pm Live Music with Chicory Tip 

The Big Lunch 
Sunday 7th May 

Tractor Ride the Village 
The Big Lunch 

Includes:  
Coronation Cake Competition 
Tea & Scones in The Harrow 

Games on the Village Green & The Harrow garden 
Hamper Raffle 

The Big Help Out & Legacy Day 
Monday 8th May 

10.30-12.30pm Sponsor a Stockbury Orchard Tree 
Treasure Hunt 

Celebration & Toast to King Charles III  
@ Stockbury Church TBC 



Calling All Advertisers

Our annual rates for advertising in 12 editions  are:


A whole page £400

A half page £200


A quarter page £120

Our advertising year starts in April and new adverts for less 
than 12 months duration will be charged on a pro-rata 
basis.  Rates for ads smaller than a quarter page will be 
given on application.

If you would like to place an advert in The Observer, please 
email stockburyobserver@gmail.com  The Editor will 
confirm receipt and an invoice will be sent along with 
details of how to pay.

If you are a new customer, please also attach your artwork, 
preferable in MS Word or as a PDF file.

This is a great opportunity to promote your business as The 
Observer is delivered to every household within the Parish 
of Stockbury as well as having an online presence.


It’s never too late to advertise in

The Stockbury Observer!


Stockbury Parish Council Minutes

The minutes for our Parish Council meetings will be 
approved at the following meeting and will then be 
published on www.stockbury.org within 5 days of the 
meeting at which they are approved.

OBSERVER DEADLINE

MONDAY 24th April


Please email your contributions to 


stockburyobserver@gmail.com

mailto:stockburyobserver@gmail.com
mailto:stockburyobserver@gmail.com
http://www.stockbury.org


Patrik Says …

For the last time Maidstone will have council elections by a 
third in May, before we start to have all out elections next 
year, with new ward boundaries too.  So purdah has come 
around again, and yes, readers with good memories will 
remember that I mused last year that the term purdah is 
considered religiously sensitive.  I note nonetheless that the 
term is still being used in official memoranda a year on. 
Although North Downs Ward will have no elections this 
year purdah applies to all councillors, whether up for 
election or not.

One of the reasons why we changed to all out elections 
from next year was that the six weeks leading up to the 
elections are always an incredibly unproductive time for 
councillors who become busy canvassing for votes at 
doorsteps rather than formulating policies and scrutinising 
the Executive in the Town Hall.  New candidates may be 
forgiven for promising wonderful but unrealistic changes, 
while incumbents have to justify their track record for the 
past four years.  The sad but quick lesson, which any new 
councillor will learn post-May, will be that we have fewer 
powers than one may wish.  MBC is just a little District 
Council.  For example: we can charge developers financial 
contributions for medical centres but we cannot train 
doctors nor run new GP surgeries for the NHS.

What a lot of people don’t know is that GPs are 
independent contractors working for the NHS, they are not 
part of the NHS!  Each practice has individual funding, 
calculated through a complex process of national guidelines 
and local negotiations.  Part of the funding is a flat sum for 
any patient on their list, regardless of whether the patient 
uses the surgery often or is as fit as a fiddle and never 
visits. In most cases young GPs have to buy themselves 
into a surgery and, upon retirement, are seeking a 
handsome return on their initial investment when passing 
the surgery on to the next generation.

Until recently Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) 
organised the delivery of GP services in each of their local 
areas in England.  CCGs were clinically-led groups which 
included all of the GP groups in their geographical area. 
They were recently replaced by an Integrated Care System 
(ICS), a statutory partnership of organisations who plan, 
buy and provide health and care services in their 
geographical area.  The organisations involved include the 
NHS, local authorities, voluntary and charity groups, and 
independent care providers like GPs.

You may call me a cynic, but if part of my practice’s 
funding is a flat sum for any patient on my books and one 
day I want to sell my share of the practice for good money 
to a junior GP, would I lobby my CCG or ICS to build more 
surgeries around me?  Never mind how much money 
Maidstone’s Councillors are willing and able to invest in a 
new medical centre?

This is only one example where I would love to change the 
world!  Fat chance though that your local councillor can 
leave an impact where every Health Minister in 
Westminster has failed since 1948.

All of my 54 colleagues became councillors with the 
intention to make Maidstone a better place.  I can’t 
begrudge new candidates their promises to bring change 
and their enthusiasm to show the incumbents how to do it 
better.  I will forgive new candidates for their ignorance

about what they can legally achieve and their ignorance of 
the powers vested in them upon election.  Seven years on, I 
still have enthusiasm but I am a lot wiser too, with a few 
dents in my forehead from hitting various brick-walls.

The spine-tingling wail of air-raid sirens has become one of 
the defining sounds of warfare, a waxing and waning alert to 
imminent aerial threat.  Once a familiar sound while being 
tested everywhere from villages to the largest cities, the UK’s 
air-raid siren network was eventually decommissioned in 
1993 at the end of the Cold War.  It has taken almost three 
decades to develop its replacement.  ‘Emergency Alerts’ is 
due for launch early this year and will deliver an urgent and 
distinctive siren-like sound to all mobile phones in the 
vicinity of a phone mast if there is a danger to life nearby. 
The alarm will work on any phone, with no requirement for 
users to register their number, and be accompanied by on-
screen advice about how to stay safe.  It will be used to send 
a direct message only where there is a risk to life, either 
locally or nationally.

Let’s hope that we will never need to use this Emergency 
Alerts system for air-raid warnings, but having a civil 
emergencies warning system will be a useful tool for public 
health emergencies, severe floods, fires and industrial 
incidents too.

Emergency Alerts don’t track your location, need your phone 
number, or collect personal data, and only the emergency 
services can send them.

On Sunday 23 April, there will be a test message sent to 
devices.  If you receive a message, simply dismiss it.  If you 
do not wish to receive these messages you can opt out of 
them in your settings, but as they are potentially life-saving, 
it is recommended you keep them on.

And finally …


Free Business Workshops at

Maidstone Innovation Centre


A series of business support workshops are being held at the 
Maidstone Innovation Centre (MIC).  The events are free to 
attend and offer delegates help in business including aspects 
of developing and becoming commercially viable.

The upcoming Getting Investment Ready Workshops are 
scheduled for 26–27 April and 24–25 May.  To book a place 
contact NCLTV: email seip@ncltv.co.uk, call 01622-291166 
or visit: www.ncltv.co.uk/seip/  To find out more about the 
free workshops and events at Maidstone Innovation Centre, 
please go to the website and social media:


www.maidstoneinnovationcentre.co.uk

https://twitter.com/MaidstoneCentre


innovation@maidstone.gov.uk

PATRIK GARTEN


MBC Councillor for North Downs Ward (Conservative)

Phone: 01622-807907

Mobile Library Dates

Thursday 6th & 20th April, ’23


9.10am - 9.40am

At the Village Hall

http://www.ncltv.co.uk/seip/
mailto:innovation@maidstone.gov.uk


Useful Contact Information

Church Matters

St. Mary Magdalene

01795 227329

Community Bus Booking Line 07551 454702

Cricket Club Enrique

Damian

07522 691831

07967 890010

Crimestoppers (Confidential) 0800 55511

Dog Club Gary Morris

info@mail4sdc.uk

07825 792031

Electricity Problems 0800 7838866

Environment Agency Incident Hotline 0800 807060

Fly Tipping & Waste Collection Including bulky items 01622 602162

Gardeners stockburygardeners@live.com

Golf Society Philip Painter	 07850 190204

Hall Bookings Sue Porter 01795 843715

Kent County Councillor Shellina Prendergast

shellina.prendergast@kent.gov.uk

Maidstone BC Councillor Patrik Garten  -  patrikgarten@maidstone.gov.uk 01622 807907

MB Farms Stores & Post Office 01795 842401

Member of Parliament

Faversham & Mid Kent Ward

Helen Whately - helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk

Neighbourhood Watch Ann Ballard 01622 736331

Parish Council Clerk Sherrie Babington 01634 867173

Pétanque Club Tina Jacobs 07743 910185

Photographic Club Tim Arnold  -  timarnold@btinternet.com 01795 843049

Police Emergency Only

Non-Emergency

999

101

Police Community Support 

Officer for Stockbury

101

Public Footpaths & Bridleway Reporting issues with.  -  westprow@kent.gov.uk 03000 417171

Roads, Potholes, etc (manned 24hrs)  -  www.kent.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/report-
a-problem

03000 418181

RSPCA 0300 1234999

Short Mat Bowls Janet Bracey  -  dd.fastmail.co.uk

South East Water Emergency Only

Non-Emergency

0333 000 0365

0333 000 3330

Stockbury Observer - Editor stockburyobserver@gmail.com

The Harrow Public House contact@theharrowstockbury.co.uk 01795 843222

mailto:info@mail4sdc.uk
mailto:stockburygardeners@live.com
mailto:shellina.prendergast@kent.gov.uk
mailto:patrikgarten@maidstone.gov.uk?subject=
mailto:helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk
mailto:timarnold@btinternet.com
mailto:westprow@kent.gov.uk
http://www.kent.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/report-a-problem
http://dd.fastmail.co.uk
mailto:stockburyobserver@gmail.com
mailto:contact@theharrowstockbury.co.uk


        TO BE RETURNED TO YOU 
(after numbers have been allocated by the organisers) 

STOCKBURY CHURCH MONTHLY DRAW APPLICATION FORM 

Do you want this form showing your draw number(s) to be: 
a)  posted back to you or b) left at MB Farms Post office for you to collect (delete as appropriate) 

NAME………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

ADDRESS…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………. POST CODE…………………………. 

TEL NO: ……………………………………………  EMAIL:………………………………………………………………………….. 

NUMBER OF TICKETS REQUIRED…………………. NUMBERED (leave blank)………………………………….. 

PAYMENT ENCLOSED (£10 EACH)………….. CASH / CHEQUE (Cheques to Stockbury Church PCC) / 
BANK TRANSFER Account Name: Stockbury PCC General Fund, Sort Code: 40-52-40, Account 
Number: 00024544 

DATE……………………………………………………………..  SIGNED……………………………………………………………. 

Please return entry form & payment to either MB Farms Post Office or Emma Charlesworth, 10 Hempstead 
Lane, Bapchild, Sittingbourne, Kent, ME9 9BH 

TO BE RETURNED TO YOU 
(after numbers have been allocated by the organisers) 

STOCKBURY CHURCH MONTHLY DRAW APPLICATION FORM 

Do you want this form showing your draw number(s) to be: 
a)  posted back to you or b) left at MB Farms Post office for you to collect (delete as appropriate) 

NAME………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

ADDRESS…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………. POST CODE…………………………. 

TEL NO: …………………………………………… EMAIL:………………………………………………………………………….. 

NUMBER OF TICKETS REQUIRED…………………. NUMBERED (leave blank)………………………………….. 

PAYMENT ENCLOSED (£10 EACH)………….. CASH / CHEQUE (Cheques to Stockbury Church PCC) / 
BANK TRANSFER Account Name: Stockbury PCC General Fund, Sort Code: 40-52-40, Account 
Number: 00024544 

DATE……………………………………………………………..  SIGNED……………………………………………………………. 

Please return entry form & payment to either MB Farms Post Office or Emma Charlesworth, 10 Hempstead 
Lane, Bapchild, Sittingbourne, Kent, ME9 9BH


